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Recife, 1 June 2015.
Ministry of Finance
Secretariat of International Affairs
Esplanada dos Ministérios, Bloco P, 2º andar, sala 219 

CEP 70048-900, Brasília-DF

Attn.: Ponto de Contato Nacional (PCN) 

Ladies and Gentlemen:
We hereby lodge a complaint for failure to comply with the recommendations for responsible business conduct in the OECD Guidelines for Multinational Enterprises, in connection with the dredging work at the Suape Industrial Port Complex in Pernambuco.

This complaint relates to humans rights and socio-environmental violations committed by the Dutch multinational Van Oord (hiered by the Suape Industrial Port Complex) in its dredging work for the external access channel and the turning bay at the Promar S.A. Shipyard; and further relates to due diligence violations committed by the Dutch enterprise Atradius DSB, which insured the activities of Van Oord in Suape. We also believe that Suape Industrial Port Complex is liable as a state-run public/private company that must implement and develop transparent and responsible governance mechanisms, with levels of efficiency and professionalism. 

We look forward to the actions that will be taken, and remain at your disposal for any additional information that you may require.
Sincerely,

Heitor Scalambrini Costa
Coordenador Geral do Fórum Suape Espaço Socioambiental
E-mail: forumsuape@gmail.com

